
DIRECTOR AB 1234 REPORT 

 

 

Director Name:    Maria Gutzeit      
 
Meeting Attended:   Arundo Education with Congresswoman Hill, 
SCVWA, City of Santa Clarita   
 
Date of Meeting:    08/23/19 
 
Board Meeting to Be Presented At:   09/03/19  
 
Points of Interest:   Board officers and staff met with Congresswoman 
Katie Hill and City of Santa Clarita staff to discuss the challenges of 
invasive weeds, including Arundo, facing the watershed.  The City 
explained how difficult it is to remove, and the restrictions on work.  
SCVWA explained the water impacts and requested help with funding, 
which the Congresswoman said she would look into.  She also asked 
each of us individually how we felt about the merger, and we talked 
about the efficiencies (cost savings and PFAS/PFOA response) and the 
ability to do things like a dedicated water resources department.  
 
It was interesting to learn that Arundo spreads by pieces of its leaves, 
not roots as I had thought.  The City was careful to remove the entire 
plant that was cut during the demonstration.  The City staff said they 
have not looked into potential partnerships with people that might want 
to recycle the Arundo (waste removal is an issue.)  Also they expressed 
concern with finding an alternative to RoundUp if it is banned, because 
it is the most effective thing for treating the cut plant bases to impede 
regrowth. 
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Director AB 1234 Report 
September 3, 2019 

 
Director name: Gary Martin 
Meeting attended: Arundo Removal meeting with Congresswoman Katie Hill 
Date of meeting: August 23, 2019 
Location: Santa Clara River bed near Bouquet Canyon Road 
SCV Water Board meeting to be presented at: September 3, 2019 
  
Congresswoman Katie Hill and her staff met with SCVWA board members, SCVWA staff, and Heather Merenda 
of the City of Santa Clarita to discuss the City’s Santa Clara River Watershed Arundo Management Project and 
the impact of invasive non-native plants in the SCV. The meeting was held in the Santa Clara River bed near 
Bouquet Canyon Road. Attending for SCVWA were Matt Stone, Steve Cole, Kathie Martin, Board President Bill 
Cooper, Board Vice President Maria Gutzeit and myself.  
 
Heather Merenda made a presentation on the City’s ongoing efforts to eradicate arundo from the Santa Clara 
River watershed area, and the overall adverse impact of invasive species, such as Arundo, on the watershed. 
The attached handout was provided to the attendees to help explain the goals and objectives of the project. 
 
SCVWA Assistant General Manager Cole made a presentation to the group on our local aquifer systems to 
better familiarize the Congresswoman on the serious impacts these invasive plants are having on our water 
supply.  
 
Congresswoman Hill seemed very appreciative of the briefing and indicated that she would do what she can to 
help provide Federal assistance for these programs.    
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